
PLANNING COMMISSION 
January 8, 2022 

8:00 AM 
 

 Chairman Jim Masek opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. in the meeting room of the City 
Office Building, 557 4th Street, David City, Nebraska, and notified the public of the "Open 
Meetings Act" posted on the east wall of the meeting room.  Chairman Jim Masek also notified 
the public that if you wish to speak to the Commission to please state your name and address 
for the record.  
  
 Present: Planning Commission members Jim Vandenberg, Keith Marvin, Jim Masek, 
and Greg Aschoff. Pam Kabourek was absent. Also present were City Clerk Tami Comte, 
Deputy City Clerk Lori Matchett, and Building Inspector Gary Meister. 
 
 Planning Commission member Jim Vandenberg made a motion to accept the minutes of 
the December 11, 2021, meeting as corrected. Jim Masek seconded the motion. The motion 
carried. Greg Aschoff: Yea, Pam Kabourek: Absent, Keith Marvin: Yea, Jim Masek: Yea, Jim 
Vandenberg: Yea. Yea: 4, Nay: 0, Absent: 1. 
 
 Planning Commission member Keith Marvin spoke in regard to Accessory Dwelling 
Units. Keith Marvin provided a copy of the regulations and rules from the City of Lincoln and 
Custer County as well as a copy of The ABCs of ADUs from AARP.  
 
 Planning Commission member Keith Marvin said, “These are based upon what the City 
of Lincoln has done. Their rules seem to be working. They even have them located in some of 
their historic districts. Apparently, they are working fine. If you remember, Clayton and I both, 
had somebody that was requesting the idea of doing this. So that’s why we’ve decided to start 
looking at this as a possibility in town.  
 
 Chairman Jim Masek asked, “Currently we don’t have any rules regarding this, right?” 
 
 Planning Commission member Keith Marvin answered, “No. We don’t. So therefore, they 
can’t do it.” 
 
 Discussion continued about meeting the rules and regulations, meeting setbacks, 
meeting buildable lot percentages, utilities, deed restrictions, addresses of Accessory Dwelling 
Units. 
   
 Planning Commission member Keith Marvin said, “I think this is something that we let 
the builders know about. The builders are going to have to be aware of this so that they can 
come get a permit. I could see a sheet put together on this that can be handed out to people.” 
 
 Planning Commission member Jim Vandenberg said, “Yeah, that is one of the things 
that you would have to do.” 
 
 Planning Commission member Keith Marvin said, “They will still be subject to all the 
other accessory building rules of ten feet separation and all that. The other thing that Lori sent 
out on that sheet was also is what’s called short-term rentals. These are your Air B&B’s. The 
legislature took it away from Cities in planning and zoning, what you have is basically all we can 
regulate. We cannot say no, we cannot tell them that they cannot have them or anything like 
that. They are allowed by State Law.” 

 
City Clerk Tami Comte asked, “So these are the only things that we can regulate?” 
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Planning Commission member Keith Marvin responded, “Yes. We can regulate life 

safety and some of the uses that would be involved in one of those buildings.” 
 
City Clerk Tami Comte asked, “So, you can’t use an Accessory Dwelling Unit for that?” 
 
Planning Commission member Keith Marvin responded, “No. Short-term rentals are 

going to be typically, by definition, less then thirty days. Once they become thirty days, they 
become defined as an apartment and then we do have control. These short-term rentals are 
also subject to all lodging taxes.” 

 
Planning Commission member Jim Vandenberg asked, “Who is supposed to enforce 

that?” 
Planning Commission member Keith Marvin answered, “The state is supposed to 

enforce that.”  
 
Chairman Jim Masek asked, “So, we are going to have to come up with something for 

short-term rentals and accessory dwelling units?” 
 
Planning Commission member Keith Marvin states, “This is what’s being used for now 

for both.” 
 
City Clerk Tami Comte asked, “Where would this go in ours (zoning ordinance)?” 
 
Planning Commission member Keith Marvin said, “I would put both of these in our 

supplemental section.” 
 
City Clerk Tami Comte said, “In eight? Section 8.16 for Short-Term Rentals and Section 

8.17 for Accessory Dwelling Units.” 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   (Page Intentionally Left Blank) 
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Planning Commission members discussed when to hold a public hearing on the Short-

Term Rentals and Accessory Dwelling Units. If no additional items are on the agenda for the 
February 12, 2022 meeting, the public hearing will be held on March 12, 2022.  
 

There being no further business to come before the Planning Commission, Planning 
Commission member Keith Marvin made a motion to adjourn. Chairman Jim Masek declared 
the meeting adjourned at 8:31 a.m.  

 
Minutes by Lori Matchett, Deputy City Clerk 
 
 
 
 


